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Christopher Cooney

From: Office of Commissioner Brown
Sent: Thursday, April 30, 2015 9:26 AM
To: Commissioner Correspondence
Subject: FW: Memorandum sent
Attachments: Office of Commission Clerk.pdf

Please place the attached in Docket Correspondence, Parties and Interested Persons, in Docket No. 140029-TP. 
 
Thank you, 
Katherine 
 

From: Denise Rock [mailto:drock@cilncf.org]  
Sent: Thursday, April 30, 2015 8:52 AM 
To: Office Of Commissioner Graham 
Cc: Office of Commissioner Brown 
Subject: Memorandum sent 
 
Greeting Chairman Art Graham and Commissioner Julie Imanuel Brown,  Attached is our signature concerning the 
Memorandum sent on April 23, 2015 to the Office of Commission Clerk (Stauffer). 
 
 
Denise Rock 
FTRI Program Coordinator 
Transitional Living of N. Central FL 
d/b/a Center for Independent Living of N. Central FL 
222 SW 36th Terrace 
Gainesville, FL 32607 
352-378-7474 office 
352-378-5582 fax 
drock@cilncf.org 

 
 
GoodSearch for High School/High Tech! 
www.goodsearch.com - powered by Yahoo! donates a penny from each online search and up to 37% of purchases from 
Goodshop.com 
Donate to High School/High Tech by entering "CILNCF" as your cause! 
 
This Electronic Message contains information from The Center for Independent Living of North Central Florida (CILNCF) and is 
confidential or privileged. The information is intended to be for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the 
intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this message is prohibited. If you 
have received this electronic message in error, please notify us immediately by telephone at (800) 265-5724.  This information may 
be protected by state and federal law, which prohibits further distribution, sharing, or disclosure of the information 
 
 

FPSC Commission Clerk
CORRESPONDENCE
APR 30, 2015
DOCUMENT NO. 02409-15



May 1, 2015 

Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Chairman Art Graham Chairman.Graham@psc.state.fl.us 

Commissioner Julie !manuel Brown Commissioner.Brown@psc.state.fl.us 

Commissioner Lisa Polak Edgar Commissioner.Edgar@psc.state.fl.us 

Commissioner Ronald A. Brise Commissioner.Brise@psc.state.fl.us 

Commissioner Jimmy Patronis Commissioner.Patronis@psc.state.fl.us 

Dear Chairman Graham and Fellow Commissioners, 

I am President of and writing to you on behalf of the Deaf Service Center Association of Florida. 
Many of our members are Regional Distribution Centers (RDC) for the Florida 
Telecommunications Relay, Inc. Telephone Equipment Distribution Program. We are in receipt 
of the PSC Memorandum of April23, 2015 which discusses the proposed FTRI budget. Our 
primary concern is staffs recommendation that FTRI cut their budget by $851,774 as opposed to 
them transferring the necessary funds from the relay surplus account. 

A reduction ofthis magnitude would be significantly detrimental to FTRI's ability to perform the 
vital outreach necessary for this program. We understand the reluctance of transferring funds set 
aside for the Video Relay Service. However, by staffs own admission "The FCC has 
acknowledged that should it decide to mandate state funding, such transition would come with a 
reasonable phase in period of up to several years to provide states with sufficient notice". This 
fund has been sitting idle for many years now with no indication from the FCC that anything is 
imminent. 

Even though the number of landlines is declining, the clients that we serve and the people who 
are in most need of this program are seniors who still have their landlines. FTRI has distributed 
500,000+ phones since inception. Current estimates of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing population 
in Florida exceeds 3 million. We have come nowhere near providing this service to all the 
citizens who need it. It was the stated intent of the Legislature with respect to T ASA to 
"establish a system whereby the citizens of Florida who are hearing impaired, speech impaired, 
or dual sensory impaired have access to basic telecommunication services". The Equipment 
Distribution program is a vital part of this provision. By not fully funding the FTRI program, the 
outreach portion of the program will suffer. Without funding devoted to a comprehensive 
outreach strategy many who deserve to participate in this program will not even know that it 
exists. Those of us on the front lines see this day in and day out. The RDCs simply do not have 
the resources to advertise at the necessary level to reach even a fraction of this community. 

We urge you to fully fund the FTRI program budget as submitted under option one. Anything 
less would be a disservice to the hearing loss community who so desperately needs this 
assistance and in our opinion would not satisfy the intent of the legislature. 



Thank you for your kind consideration of our request. 

Sincerely, 

Kim Gaut, President DSCA 
Executive Director, Hearing Impaired Persons, Inc. 

DSCA Membership: 

Rick Kottler, TASA Advisory Committee Member 
Executive Director, Deaf and Hard of Hearing Services of the Treasure Coast, Inc. 

Julie Church, Executive Director 
Family Center on Deafuess 

Maureen Tambasco, Executive Director 
Citrus Hearing Impaired Program Services, Inc. 

Jeffrey A. Thomas, Executive Director 
Deaf and Hard of Hearing Services of Florida, Inc. 

Lisa Bruna, Executive Director 
Deaf & Hearing Resources of Palm Beach County, Inc. 

Margaret H. Brown, Regional Executive Director, Florida 
Center for Hearing and Communication 

Donna Carlton, Executive Director 
Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing of Manatee/Sarasota 

Dianna Druding, Executive Director 
Deaf and Hard of Hearing Center of Ft. Myers 

Amy Johnson, Executive Director 
Deaf & Hearing Services of Lake & Sumter Counties 

Lynn Sinnott, President/CEO of Easter Seals Volusia Flagler 
Deaf and Hard of Hearing Services of Volusia and Flagler Counties 

Amy Feutz, Interim Director, Associate Director 
Center of Independent Living North Central Florida 




